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THORNBOROUGH PARISH COUNCIL 

 

YOUR VILLAGE URGENTLY NEEDS 
YOU!!!! 

 

Would you like to play a key role in the future 
of your village? 

 

Thornborough Parish Council is looking for 
candidates to join the Council as new parish 

councillor(s) 
 

• You’ll get lots of help and support, plus training 

• You’ll need to attend nine council meetings a year, 
deal with the general business and get involved in 
projects 

• You will be a voice for your community 

• You will participate in important decisions for 
Thornborough and its residents 

• You can make a positive difference 
 

To find out more, get in touch with any of the 
Councillors, or contact the Clerk 
clerk@thornborough-pc.gov.uk 

07756 247186 
  

mailto:clerk@thornborough-pc.gov.uk


Thornborough Village Hall 
2025 Update 

New Year & new Hall Manager!  

Delighted to confirm that Nikki 

Standing is now managing our village hall bookings, queries and ensuring 

we keep the hall in tip top condition.  If you would like to book the hall or 

discuss requirements, please get in touch via the Village Hall website 

https://thornboroughvillagehall.com or +44 7872 194856.  Huge thanks 

to Nikki! 

As a new year resolution how about joining the 59 Club which provides 

on-going funds for the Village Hall?  Costs just £5 per month for either the 

Wednesday or Saturday Club and you’ll be in with the chance of winning 

£150.  Just message me & I’ll email the form +44 778 8872717.  

Congratulations to our recent winners two of whom have passed on their 

winnings to other village organisations – a wonderful gesture. 

You may have seen on eNews that we will be without Jeet at 

the Post Office for a few weeks whilst he is travelling – the 

Post Office is back on Wednesday 12th February, 2-4pm.   

There is also a risk that the hours the Post Office are open may be 

reduced so please if you have any postal business try and use the 

Wednesday service as the more business the less likely our hours are to 

reduce.   

USE IT OR LOSE IT! 

Finally, we have a number of new groups using the village hall on a weekly 

basis; Singalong with Gwen, Rider Pilates, Yoga and of course familiar 

favourites Body Blast, WI, Community Café, Pilates & ballet.  Why not 

have a look at our website to see what’s on and join in?  If you’re not sure 

who to contact for more information please just ask Nikki or I. 

Liz Julier 

Secretary, Village Hall 

https://thornboroughvillagehall.com/


Thornborough Parish Council (TPC) Report 
The most recent meeting of TPC was on 15 January 2025. This report provides 
information about the areas of TPC activities that are most likely to be of interest 
to the community. The minutes provide the formal record of the meeting, they 
are published on the TPC noticeboard outside the Village Hall and the 
TPC website. The next TPC meeting is on 19 February at 7pm in the Village Hall. 

Update on Flooding and Riparian Ownership: January 2025 
TPC is pleased to report a very positive response to our visits to various 
properties to discuss riparian responsibilities with residents. To date we have 
been concentrating on properties with riparian rights that are situated where the 
floodwater may get held up as it leaves the village i.e. Between the pond and 
Lower End bridge. 

For those of you who are not aware, normally a landowner owns a stretch of 
water that runs on or alongside their land. If it constitutes a boundary of their 
land, the landowner will normally own up to the centre of the watercourse, with 
the adjacent landowner owning from the centre towards their land. 

Riparian rights arise naturally by virtue of a landowner owning land abutting on 
to the bank of a watercourse. This explains why it is likely nothing will be 
recorded in title deeds about them.  

Riparian owners’ responsibilities:  

• Reporting incidents including flooding, blockages, pollution and any 
unusual changes in the flow of water. 

• Letting water flow through their land without any obstruction, pollution or 
diversion which affects the rights of others. This may involve removing 
fallen trees or overhanging branches that may affect the flow of water. 

We hope that attention to potential stream blockages over the few weeks will 
prevent some of problems caused to the flow of water from the village during 
recent flooding events. 

TPC councillors will be checking the watercourses through the village in their 
waders when water levels fall. Any offers of help would be much appreciated! 

TPC is also consulting Buckinghamshire Council about the problems at Hatchett 
Leys / Lower End bridge where the water does not appear to be leaving the 
village at the rate required to prevent flooding.  

Village Pond and Biodiversity Project Update: January 2025 
The Village Pond Environmental Survey report (kindly funded by Buckingham & 
Local Villages Community Board and carried out by a ‘Future Nature’ consultant 
from BBOWT) was received in February 2024. 



To date, owing to lack of time (TPC is somewhat lacking in numbers of 
Councillors), we have moved very slowly with our future plans for the Pond and 
improving Biodiversity in the Parish.  

We are pleased report that the mowing schedules around the Pond and stream 
outside the village hall have been adjusted to allow for improving the habitat for 
wildlife whilst also improving the views of the Pond. Our work party cleared 
some of the branches to allow for a better view of the Pond from the bridge by 
the village hall. We arranged for the rubbish bin to be moved away from the 
bench by the Pond to make the area a better place to relax and hope to plant 
wildflowers in the area behind the bench this year. 

We have received funding from our hard-working Thornborough and Thornton 
Fundraisers for a Community Information Notice board by the Pond (parallel to 
the path and to the left of the suffragette figure). This board will be dedicated on 
one half to Pond and Biodiversity information and the other half will be for 
general Community information. This board is a direct response to answers to 
the questionnaire that parishioners completed and discussed at the 2024 Annual 
Parish Assembly. We will also be adding some smaller boards around the Pond 
area to provide further information on issues such as feeding the ducks, plant / 
bird life, etc. 

We hope to form interest groups to assist us with tasks such as bird 
identification and monitoring, plant life surveys, water sampling, improving 
habitats around the Pond and improving Biodiversity in the Parish generally. 
Please offer your assistance if you would like to help in any way. All offers 
gratefully received! 
Cllrs Lynn Morgan and Richard Dove (Project Leaders) 

£££££s 
The budget for the financial year 1 April 2025 – 31 March 2026 has now been set 
at £30,455 to enable TPC to fulfil its statutory responsibilities as the first tier of 
local government. A significant amount of the budget is used to maintain the 
parish assets. TPC has increased the precept for 2025/6 to £34,500. The current 
financial year has been costly which means TPC may have to offset some of its 
annual expenditure against the periodic expenditure budget allocations. The 
increased precept is required to enable TPC to continue to build its reserve to 
comply with the sector recommendation for small parishes. The 12% increase is 
an additional £11.99pa or 23 pence per week for a band D property in 2025/6. 

Alison Robinson  - Clerk, Thornborough Parish Council 
07756 247186 - clerk@thornborough-pc.gov.uk  

mailto:clerk@thornborough-pc.gov.uk
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Reflections from the Rectory by Rev’d Jacqueline Dove 

I’m writing this the day before ‘blue Monday’ which is apparently the 

most depressing day of the year, probably aided and abetted by the bleak 

winter weather.   

I find it helpful to live my limited, frail, fraught, earthly life as part of a 

much bigger story, namely God’s story!   I find comfort knowing that my 

story shares a lot in common with many other stories whilst also being 

completely unique, like the unique pattern of my finger print. Aah the 

beautiful, mystery of life! 

The Church Year helps me walk through the larger-than-just-my-life 

sacred story that through faith I have chosen to be a part of. The Church 

of England’s calendar is divided into liturgical seasons, grouped around 

important Christian festivals and currently we are in the Season of 

Epiphany when we remember the visit of the Magi to see Jesus.  So, we’re 

still celebrating Christmas in our home which is handy as we were sick 

over Christmas.  

Contemplating the journey of the Magi is a great way to prepare for the 

forthcoming year as I wonder what star/s will guide me this year, who will 

I turn to for wisdom and guidance?  The journey of the Magi would have 

been full of both great moments, some spectacular sunrises for example, 

but also some very challenging times, hunkering down through yet 

another sandstorm.  I wonder what blessings and burdens will come my 

way during 2025?  I wonder how many times I will feel overwhelmed, how 

many times I will pick myself up as once again I choose, with the help of 

God, to ‘keep on keeping on’.   The Magi took a wrong turn in their 

journey as they went to King Herod’s Palace assuming that is where a new 

born King would be found.  I wonder how many wrong turns I will make, 

unwise decisions that might have some serious consequences for myself 

or for others.  How many times I will need to forgive myself and seek the 

forgiveness of others, as my spiritual sat nav reroutes me.   The journey of 

the Magi ended with a memorable moment of note as they were 

overwhelmed with joy as they worshiped the King of Kings.   As I 

contemplate another year, I resolve to notice all the memorable moments 

that come my way this year, to keep my eyes open to the possibility of 

awe and wonder as my heart overflows with joy.  Happy New Year!  



St Mary’s Church Services and Events 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News and Events 

I hear the church was packed with over 100 people on Christmas Eve for the 
Christingle and there was much merriment and good vibes.  Thanks to Pam 
King for standing in for me as I was ill.  The Nine Lessons and Carols was also 
well attended - ‘The best one ever’ I was told.  The singing was wonderful, 
thanks to the Lenborough Singers. The church looked beautiful by 
candlelight. It was also lovely to have the Thornborough Infant School’s 
Nativity in the church. Thanks to all those who contributed to the beautiful 
floral/ greenery decorations. 

Dates for your diaries 

Valentines Quiz - Saturday 15th February 7:30pm Village Hall, Teams of 6, 
£10 per person including supper nibbles. All money raised to go towards 
keeping our wonderful church open and active.  See Advert.  

Porch Sales with Chat-in-the-Chancel– the 2nd Saturday of each month, 10-
12noon at St Mary’s Church.  A selection of homemade cakes, savoury 
pastries, jams, chutneys, plants and other produce being sold to raise funds 
for the church and the opportunity for a chat with your ‘neighbours’ over a 
free cup of tea/coffee. Sadly, due to the consistent nonpayment of items left 
in the porch, the jams etc will now only be available at the Porch Sales.  

January 2025 

 28th 4.00 pm Messy Church at the Chapel  

Feb 2nd  11.00am Joint service, Church and Chapel, at the Chapel 

 9th  4.00pm WILD at Nash Village Hall  

 16th 9.00 am BCP Holy Communion 

 23rd 4.00pm Messy Church, at the Chapel 

March 2nd      11.00am Joint service, Church and Chapel, at the Chapel 

 5th       12noon  Benefice Ash Wednesday Holy Communion followed  

   by Soup at Nash  

 9th  4.00pm WILD at Nash Village Hall  

 16th 9.00 am BCP Holy Communion 

 23rd        4.00pm  Messy Church at the Chapel 
 30th     10.30am         Benefice Mothering Sunday Family Communion at  

   All Saints Church, Nash.  

                                                   Nash 
  



Thornborough Methodist Chapel 

A Happy New Year to you all. The start of a new year is often a chance to 
transform our life as we promise to do things better or differently in the hope 
that we will be more satisfied. Things do sometimes improve for a bit but before 
we know it, we are back at the next New Year promising to try something 
different as what we tried last year didn’t work. 
 
In the Bible transformation means “change or renewal from a life that no longer 
conforms to the ways of the world to one that pleases God” (Romans 12:2). The 
Bible presents the transformed life in Christ as demonstrated through our 
“bearing fruit in every good work [and] growing in the knowledge of God” 
(Colossians 1:10). Transformation involves those who were once far from God 
being “drawn near” to Him through the blood of Christ (Ephesians 2:13). This is a 
transformation that you won’t have to try again next New Year. Come along to 
chapel to find out more. 
 
Our usual activities continue as normal: 
Drop-In: Held every Wednesday in our lounge area between 10.30am-12.30pm. 
Anyone can pop in for a chat, meet/make friends and have free refreshments. 
On the second Wednesday of the month, we hold a Bring & Buy sale. 
Messy Church: The Chapel, along with the church, holds a Messy Church for 
children from babies to 11year olds and their parents on the 4th Sunday of the 
month in the chapel room. Please contact Katy Morris on 07904 958033. 
Meet & Eat: For £5, this popular monthly event consists of a two-course lunch 
followed by coffee, mints and a quiz. If you’d like to come, please contact Katy 
Morris to book a place. 
Lyrics and Lunch: Another popular monthly event is a time for carers to come with 
their loved ones, who have dementia, to share singing well-known popular songs 
and some kind of meal/snack and a short thought for the day. If you are interested, 
please contact Katy Morris for details. 
Chapel Meeting Room: To hire, please call Louise Springall on 01280 816887. 
Chapel Garden: Please feel free to come and see the garden at the back of the 
chapel. There are a couple of pews and a bench to sit on. 
 
Here are some of our future services. Please come along, you’ll be most welcome. 
Sunday 26th January 11am – Preacher Andrew Shergold 
Sunday 2nd February 11am – United service in chapel 
Sunday 9th February 11am – Preacher Owen Carney 
Sunday 16th February 11am – Preacher John Boxwell with Holy Communion 
Sunday 23rd February 11am – TBC  

https://www.bibleref.com/Romans/12/Romans-12-2.html
https://www.bibleref.com/Colossians/1/Colossians-1-10.html
https://www.bibleref.com/Ephesians/2/Ephesians-2-13.html


 



Thornborough Infant School Update 

Happy new year to you all! The children had a 
fantastic time over the Christmas period and their 
Nativity production was a triumph. We ended the 
term with a visit to The Stables theatre in Milton 
Keynes for their production, A Christmas Tail. At 
the end of the play, the children were encouraged 
to scrunch up their programmes and throw them 
as snowballs. I’m sure you can imagine the excitement that this generated!  

With the frosty weather settling in, our playground has turned into a winter 
wonderland of rosy cheeks and endless energy! The children are embracing 
the cold with big smiles (and plenty of layers).  The children have been bundled 
up against the cold weather and we have still been getting them outside as 
much as possible. They have been cracking ice and building shelters in forest 
school, as well as building fires to keep themselves warm.  

The change in weather has been the ideal excuse to explore seasons changing 
with our younger children. Meanwhile, our budding Year 2 scientists have 
been lighting up the classroom—literally! Thanks to some amazing resources 

from the Royal Latin School, we’ve been diving into the 
electrifying world of circuits, currents, and conductivity. 
Our Reception children are exploring their topic of Space 
this half term and a rocket ship has appeared in their 
outside area, plus a few alien visitors. The technological 
theme continues in Key Stage 1, with our Year 1s and 2s 
programming bumble bee robots.  

We couldn’t have access to all these amazing resources 
without the generous support of the local community. Community Cafés are 
still going strong and we are immensely grateful for all the visitors and 

volunteers who attend. If you haven’t been before, 
please do consider popping down: it’s a very friendly 
group and you are sure of a warm welcome. As we are 
such a small school, our wonderful parent volunteers are 
stretched quite thinly across the events. If you think you 
might enjoy helping out, please get in contact with the 
school office.  

Dates for your diaries: The next Community Cafés are Wednesday 5th 
February, Wednesday 5th March and Wednesday 2nd April.  



Thornborough Cricket Club Update 

The days are getting longer again, nature’s way of telling us that 

a new cricket season is not too far away. Thornborough will 

again be running two adult teams in the South Northamptonshire Cricket 

League. This should ensure live action at the Sir Harry Moore Playing Field on 

every Saturday afternoon between the start of May and the end of August, when 

the weather is kind. 

Sundays are reserved for junior cricket This exciting new area of the club – and 

of village life – continues to expand under the stewardship of Michael Ballinger 

and Dan Harrison. A fifth team, the Comets, for under-9s, is being added to our 

roster in 2025. In preparation, the players have been honing their skills in the 

indoor nets during the winter, with up to 40 youngsters regularly attending hard 

ball or soft ball sessions at the Royal Latin school facilities in Buckingham. 

Michael (michael.ballinger@ballingerlaw.co.uk) would be pleased to hear from 

the parents of any girls or boys who would like to get involved. 

The winter and early spring is also when we compile the team of sponsors whose 

brands we will help to promote during the season ahead. This year brings new 

opportunities for week-in-week-out logo displays on both junior and adult 

Thornborough CC shirts. You could also see your business promoted in eye-

catching ways at the ground. For example, your accounting firm might like to 

sponsor the scoreboard. 

We are always especially proud to showcase local Thornborough enterprises. If 

you have a sponsorship idea for 2025 you would like to pursue with the club, 

please touch base without delay with Adam Powell (adamxpowell@gmail.com) 

who will be glad to provide more details. 

Early spring is also when the tasks assigned to Andy Checkett, our astoundingly 

hard-working groundsman, begin to multiply. While he is usually happy to go the 

extra mile, there are sometimes just not enough hours in the day. If you would 

be interested in helping out from time to time and picking up the art and craft of 

ground maintenance from the master, do please get in touch at 

andrewcheckett41@gmail.com. With its green borders and church view, the 

cricket ground is a lovely place to spend the odd hour as spring starts to gather 

momentum.  

David Owen – secretary (davidowen58@aol.com)  

mailto:michael.ballinger@ballingerlaw.co.uk
mailto:adamxpowell@gmail.com
mailto:andrewcheckett41@gmail.com
mailto:davidowen58@aol.com


Thornborough and Coombs Woodland Report 

As we enter the latter half of the winter months, the 

woods are getting very muddy and slippery so please 

take care while walking round them. We will continue to 

monitor the ground and hopefully the rainfall will be kind to us this year 

so we can keep them open.  

We have installed some cameras so we can see what wildlife is using the 

woods apart from the humans and dogs. The footage is on our website 

and makes interesting viewing so please take a look. The cameras will be 

moved to different spots so we can see what is happening in all locations.  

The monthly work party meet the first Saturday of each month, at the 
depot at 9am. Please come along and help with the upkeep of the 
woodlands and enjoy a well-earned slice of cake.  

There is also a work party every Monday morning and everyone is more 
than welcome.  

The woodlands are maintained by a group of volunteers and by charitable 
donations. If you enjoy the woodlands, please support us by visiting our 
website, www.thornboroughwoods.org.uk and donating. 

 

 

Commercial Advertising Charges for TNews 

Ad size Single issue cost Annual cost 
(6 issues) 

Full Page £15 £80 

Half Page £7 £40 

Small ad £4 £21 

Charities and “Personal” Ads remain free of charge 

(at the discretion of the Editor).  



 



  



 

  



Thornborough & Thornton Fund Raisers - Gwynne Grayson 

A big thank you to everyone that helped arrange the Christmas 

Tree Carols, Mary donated the tree, Woody erected it, and 

Green Cottage provided the electricity. Matt led the singing, 

and along with lots of donated mulled wine and mince pies it 

was a lovely community event for everyone who came. 

 

Our next event is a SAFARI SUPPER (no big game to hunt, 

just finding where to go for supper!). This is on Saturday 1st 

March, and is a great opportunity for new residents to meet 

the locals over a three course meal with wine. You will be 

directed to a venue for your starter and then move onto a 

second venue for a main course, then everyone meets in the 

village hall for desserts and coffee. Tickets are £30 each. 

We would still like a few more hosts - if you would like to 

prepare a meal for 8 do let us know (you will be reimbursed). 

Otherwise book up as a guest, and we will try and support 

dietary requirements (but we can’t guarantee not to use 

allergens). 

Please book your place by Feb14th by contacting Liz at 

Liz@julier.com or on 07788 872717.  

mailto:Liz@julier.com


T’boro Open Gardens – 14-15th June 2025 

After such a successful event in 2023, let’s do it again and 

make it even better! 

For all those who said “next time” please join in - if you love 

your garden, so will others! Whether it’s big, small, wild, 

contemporary, productive or for relaxation. 

We will also need volunteers to help with the car parking, 

catering and ticket sales to name a few jobs. On a hopefully 

lovely weekend what could be better than joining in to raise 

money for the School Play Equipment to be replaced. 

Our first meeting is Thurs 6th March 7pm in the village hall. 

 

Children’s Panto Trip Report by Rachel Avery 

Before the return to school early in January, a group of children and 

adult helpers took a fun-filled trip to see Beauty and The Beast. The 

show was lively and full of humour (the adults loved it as much as 

the children) with plenty of singing, dancing, and audience 

participation too. The children were thrilled by the colourful 

costumes, exaggerated characters, and comedic antics. They 

cheered for the heroes, booed the villains, and even got the chance 

to see Peppa Pig!! The experience was an exciting and memorable 

outing, sparking lots of laughter and joy; a great way to end the 

Christmas Holidays. All left with big smiles on their faces and we all 

have our fingers crossed we are able to go again next year. 

A huge thank you to TSSC, Thornborough and Thornton Fundraisers 

and Chris Cox; without whom the event couldn’t have gone ahead.  



WI Report – January 2025 by Suzanne Osborn  

Happy new year from Thornborough & Thornton WI and 

hope you are all keeping warm in this chilly weather.   

In November we held our AGM which was well attended 

and we elected our committee for 2025.  This was followed by our speaker Ian 

Scott Hunter who spoke of his memoires as a Royal Footman giving us an insight 

into life in the royal residences and of royal past and current protocols.   

In December we were lucky enough to have Caroline Mills our National Award-

Winning cake maker of Nash Bakehouse who gave a talk on the history of the 

Christmas cake and some of the modern methods of decorating.  Absolutely 

fascinating and put us all in the festive mood especially as followed by mince 

pies & mulled wine.  

As is traditional, there is no regular monthly meeting in January.  We are meeting 

up for dinner on the 18th and lucky enough to have Alice Woodyard of Alice 

Through the Looking Glass catering for us in the village hall - what a treat! 

We have an exciting speaker’s programme coming up;  

February 5th our speaker is Victoria Grainge who will talking about her 

‘Adventure on the Mongolian Derby’ a 1000km race across the Mongolian 

Steppes on semi wild horses.   

March 5th we will be celebrating International Women’s Day and our speaker is 

Claudette Deysel talking about ‘The Work of Benjamins’ a UK charity that 

provides therapeutic residential care to children aged 12 to 18 years.   

Save the Date – WI will be serving teas in the Village Hall on Saturday March 

22nd 2.00 – 4.00.  Everyone welcome, great chance to get together & chat.   

 

As always EVERYONE is welcome to join us at our monthly meetings which start 

at 7.30pm, tea & coffee provided, donations always welcome.   

You can contact us via email at: thornboroughandthorntonwi@gmail.com or 

visit our website for further information about our Women’s Institute (WI): 

http://www.thornboroughandthorntonwi.weebly.com  Alternatively, just come 

along to one of our meetings and see what we get up to! 

For any other enquiries, including our local catering provision, call Suzanne on 

07805 869498.

mailto:thornboroughandthorntonwi@gmail.com
http://www.thornboroughandthorntonwi.weebly.com/


 

Our next project will look at social care support 
We want to hear from people who have looked for support or care 
for themselves or another adult who lives in Bucks. 

Many of us will need extra support at some point 
We may need more help if we have a disability or a condition which 
means we struggle to do everyday tasks. Without help our wellbeing 
and independence may be affected. This is where social care can 
step in.  

Have you already looked for help or would you 
know where to look for help? 

We want to know where you looked for help and how easy was it to 
find. What made the process easy and what could be improved? Did 
you receive the care you were looking for and what impact has this 
made on your life? 

Project manager Alison Holloway says: 

Social care is something people often don’t think about until they are 
in a crisis situation and need it urgently. It is therefore so important 
that people can be well informed quickly and that the process to get 
the help required is clear and straightforward. With this project, we 
want to look at where there might be issues with the process to 
obtain appropriate support, then make recommendations that will 
help to tackle them. 

Please look out for our survey in our newsletter next month 
or on our website hhttps://www. healthwatchbucks.co.uk.  

Healthwatch Bucks is your local health and social care champion. We 
make sure NHS leaders and other decision makers hear your voice and 
use your feedback to improve care. 



Five of the best Limericks from this year’s Christmas Quiz: 

All on the subject of Thornborough 

‘I decided one day that I oughta 

Show Thornborough to my only daughter 

But a rainstorm prevented 

Our trip as intended, 

Instead: it was all under water.’ 
 

WOOFS AND GURNEYS (from Padbury) 
 

‘In Thornborough the sheep often stray, 

And floods are more frequent these days 

But the people are kind 

The best you can find 

It’s my home and here I will stay.’ 
 

SUE HARE 
 

‘We came in the 80’s to see, 

How this village would turn out to be 

After all these years later 

We’ve reviewed all the data, 

Here’s the best, as I’m sure you’ll agree!’ 
 

SANDIE AND LES DAVIES 
 

‘In Thornborough, so quaint and serene, 

By the ford and the lush village green, 

The Two Brewers delight 

Pouring ale every night 

While ducks plot their reign unforeseen.’ 
 

NOAH JELF (Addington) 
 

‘The village of Thornborough is known 

For its acting talent home grown. 

The players play hard 

Both on stage and afar, 

But the pub’s where devotion is shown.’ 
 

ELIZABETH BANKS  



 

 

"Must Have" Diary Dates
EVENT WHERE? WHEN?

2025

Valentine's Quiz Night Village Hall Sat 15th Feb - 7pm

"Safari" Supper Around the Village Sat 1st March - Evening

Buckingham "Ablaze" Various in Buckingham 10-16th March

Afternoon Teas by the WI Village Hall Sat 22nd March - 2-4pm

Buckinghamshire Local elections Village Thurs 1st May

T'boro & Thornton                        

David Copperfield Prod'n
Village Hall Fri-Sat 9th & 10th May

T'boro Open Gardens Around the Village Sat-Sun 14th & 15th June

T'boro Junior Cricket Festival Harry Moore Playing 

Field

Sun-Mon 25-26 August            

All Day

T'boro Annual Fun Runs Village Green Sun 7th Sept - 10am



LOCAL EVENTS DIARY – SAVE THE DATES 

   
 

Thornborough News is funded by Thornborough Parish Council and printed by 

Harlequin Press Ltd, 12 Bacon House Farm, Little Horwood, MK17 0PS. 

Please contact Nikki Standing on 07872 194856 if you can help 

with arranging & delivering TNews. 

EVENT WHERE? WHEN?

Chapel Weekly Drop-In Chapel EVERY Weds - 10.30-12.30

Messy Church Chapel Sun 28th Jan - 4pm

Woodlands Volunteers The Old Depot, Coombs Sat 1st Feb - 9am

Joint Church Service Chapel Sun 2nd Feb - 11am

Community Café Village Hall Weds 5th Feb - 2-4pm

WI monthly meeting Village Hall Weds 5th Feb - 7.30pm

Porch Sale & Chat in the Chancel St Mary's Sat 8th Feb - 10-Noon

WILD Nash Village Hall Sun 9th Feb - 4pm

Valentine's Quiz Night Village Hall Sat 15th Feb - 7pm

TPC Meeting Village Hall Weds 19th Feb - 7pm

Messy Church Chapel Sun 23rd Feb - 4pm

Woodlands Volunteers The Old Depot, Coombs Sat 1st Mar - 9am

"Safari" Supper Around the Village Sat 1st March - Evening

Joint Church Service Chapel Sun 2nd Mar - 11am

Benefice Ash Weds HC service + Soup All Saints, Nash Weds 5th Mar - Noon

Community Café Village Hall Weds 5th Mar - 2-4pm

WI monthly meeting Village Hall Weds 5th Mar - 7.30pm

T'boro Open Gardens - 1st meeting Village Hall Weds 6th Mar - 7pm

Porch Sale & Chat in the Chancel St Mary's Sat 8th Mar - 10-Noon

WILD Nash Village Hall Sun 9th Mar - 4pm

TPC Meeting Village Hall Weds 19th Mar - 7pm

Final copy date for  next Thornborough News Sat 22nd March

Afternoon Teas provided by the WI Village Hall Sat 22nd March - 2-4pm

Messy Church Chapel Sun 23rd Mar - 4pm

Mothering Sunday Family Communion All Saints, Nash Sun 30th Mar - 10.30am

Community Café Village Hall Weds 2nd Apr - 2-4pm

WI monthly meeting Village Hall Weds 2nd Apr - 7.30pm

Woodlands Volunteers The Old Depot, Coombs Sat 5th Apr - 9am

Porch Sale & Chat in the Chancel St Mary's Sat 12th Apr - 10-Noon


